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Dear Parents/Caregivers

Last Sunday?s Gospel reminds us of the Doubting Thomas. Our belief in the teachings and resurrection of Jesus is 
central to our commitment to our Christian community. In turn our experience of a Christian community 
strengthens our faith. In the story of Thomas it was only when he was with the other disciples that he sees the risen 
Christ and his doubt is turned to belief. It is a simple truth that faith builds community and in turn community builds 
faith.

At our Monday morning assembly this week we acknowledged  the students who have maintained 100% attendance 
in Term 1. As is widely known improving the attendance of each student at school has been a major focus for us. 
The aim is to have every student at school everyday when they are well enough and able to be here. Thanks to the 
support of our families we have seen a significant increase in the daily attendance this term and look forward to 
continuing to work with every family to continue this for the rest of this year. 

As of Monday 85 students had not missed a day of school so far this year. This is a fantastic result, representing a 
third of our school population of 259 children. This is large part due to you, our parents and caregivers, and your 
commitment to improving the learning opportunities for our children in supporting the school. Our thanks to all 
who have supported us in our efforts.  We will continue to recognise 100% attendance each term and also those 
who maintain 100% attendance across the year.

Applications for Leave
The Minister for Education has approved changes to the use of the Attendance Register codes for 2016.
These changes will implement the ACARA National Standards for Student Attendance Data Reporting. ACARA 
developed the National Standards to establish nationally consistent parameters, for the collection and reporting of 
student attendance data.As part of the implementation of the National Standards, holidays taken by students 
outside of school vacation periods will now be included as absences. A Certificate of Exemption can no longer be 
granted for this purpose.  Families are encouraged to holiday or travel during school vacations. If travel during 
school term is necessary the following considerations apply: 

- If the principal accepts the reason for the absence, the absence will be marked as ?L? 

- If the principal does not believe the absence is in the student?s best interests and does not accept the 
reason, the absence is unjustified and will be recorded as ?A?

- If the period of absence is in excess of 50 days, the student may be eligible to enrol in Distance Education.

Leave of five (5) or more school days will require a formal application for leave in writing. The application form for 
leave is available on our school website under the Community, Notes and Forms and then Whole School Forms or 
by using this link http://www.stmatthewswindsor.catholic.edu.au/notes-forms

http://www.stmatthewswindsor.catholic.edu.au/notes-forms


Target  
90% average 

across t he school
Every learner

Every day - Transform ing Lives

At t endance in t he past  for t n ight

95%

Thank you for  your

suppor t !

Apr 13 Fri Stage 3 Touch Gala Day

Apr 13  Fri Last day Term 1

Apr 25 Wed ANZAC Day  Assemble 5:30 am on 
the green beside St. Matthew's 
Church. Wear full winter uniform

Apr 30 Mon First day Term 2

May 1 Tue Diocesan Cross Country

May 6 Sun Hospitality Morning Tea 9:00 am 
Mass St. Matthew's Church

May 9 Wed Soccer Clinic

May 10 Thur Mother 's Day Stall. Gifts $1 - $5.

May 11 Fri Mother 's Day Liturgy & Breakfast 
7:30 am

May 15 -17 
Tues - Thur

NAPLAN

May 18 Fri International Family Day Gold Coin 
Donation Mufti Day to support 
CatholicCare 

May 23 Wed First Eucharist Workshop in Hall

Cal endar
This letter of request should be addressed to the Principal 
pr ior  to commencing the leave period indicating the specific 
reason or purpose for the request of leave.

I wish to take this opportunity to thank the teachers for their 
dedication and commitment to Catholic Education over the 
past term. Together the teachers facilitate learning so that the 
children work towards reaching academic and human 
excellence in a faith filled community. Their generosity in terms 
of time, self and sharing of skills is often outside the normal 
hours of the day but it is in giving so much that they truly 
receive.

I would like to extend to all of you,  wishes of happiness, 
relaxation and Christ?s blessings over the holidays. Make and 
take time as a family to enjoy each other. The primary years 
are certainly precious and pass quickly. The time invested now 
is paid back tenfold in the quality of your child?s relationships 
with you and others. 

We look forward to welcoming everyone back when school 
resumes on Monday 30th April for all students for another 
term of learning and growing together.

In partnership let us continue to work to develop in the children 
strong minds and gentle hearts

Peace and best wishes,

Tim Vane-Tempest,

Principal.



BUILDING UPDATE
We are continuing to work to resolve the heritage matters that have placed the installation of the additional 
classroom for Yr 4 on hold. At present we are in discussions with Hawkesbury Council, Heritage Officers and the 
Parish. Progress is being made with the expectation of final approval in the near future.

ANZAC SCHOOL'S COMMEMORATION DAY 

On Monday Miss Mortimer accompanied our SRC students to the school?s commemoration of ANZAC Day at the 
Hyde Park Cenotaph. Our thanks to Windsor RSL for this support in sponsoring our students to attend this 
important commemoration service. My thanks to  Miss Mortimer for committing to attend and to our SRC who 
represented themselves, their families and our school community with great reverence and respect.

NAPLAN 2018 
Students in Years 3, 5, 7 and 9 sit for the National Assessment Program Literacy and Numeracy (NAPLAN) test in 
May. The assessments are an opportunity for students to demonstrate what they have learned in class. Teachers 
use these results to meet the individual literacy and numeracy needs of all students. The dates for NAPLAN 2018 are 
15th-17th May.

There are four tests covering numeracy, reading, writing and language conventions (spelling, punctuation and 
grammar).

The NAPLAN assessments will be conducted in the Year 3 and Stage 3 learning spaces. Year 6 will relocate for the 
assessment times.

 

Tuesday 15t h May Wednesday 16t h May Thursday 17t h May 

Year  3

Language 
Convent ions
40 minutes

Writ ing
40 minutes

Reading
45 minutes

Num eracy
45 minutes

Year  5 Language 
Convent ions
40 minutes

Writ ing
40 minutes

Reading
50 minutes

Num eracy 
50 minutes

http://www.nap.edu.au/
http://www.nap.edu.au/
http://www.nap.edu.au/
http://www.nap.edu.au/
http://www.nap.edu.au/
http://www.nap.edu.au/


ENROLLING FOR 2019 
The enrolment process has begun for Kindergarten 2019. If your child turns 5 before the 31st July, 2019 and you 
would like them to start at St Matthew?s please contact the school office to pick up or have an enrolment pack sent 
to you. If you know of any family who are seeking enrolment for this year or 2019 and are not yet connected with 
the St Matthew?s your support and encouragement is greatly appreciated.

ANZAC DAY COMMEMORATION
St Matthew?s students will be participating in the annual ANZAC Day commemoration to be held at McQuade Park 
on Saturday 25th April.  An invitation is extended to all students and their families to attend this important local and 
national day of commemoration. Each year we nominate a student and parent to lay the wreath on behalf of the    
St Matthew?s community. This year Madeleine McDonald will represent our community in laying the wreath.

The commemoration service will begin at 6:00 a.m. and will conclude by 7am. We look forward to seeing as many 
from our community in attendance at this important local and national commemoration.

  

WINTER UNIFORM
All winter uniforms are now available for purchase.

Orders can be placed via email to
elle@ozfashions.com.au (order forms found on your school website)
Or you can order via the QKR APP. All size samples are at the school office for trying on if unsure of the size.

Please note:
Uniforms cannot be purchased from OZ FASHIONS warehouse in Granville.

As we head into Term 2 students should make the change from Summer to Winter uniform. By the start of Week 2, 
Monday 7th May it is expected that all children will be wearing the correct Winter uniform.

The uniform is:
Girls: Check uniform, yellow blouse, check ribbon tie, navy jumper/vest, navy blue tights, navy knee high socks, black 
leather shoes. 
Boys: Grey trousers, long sleeve blue shirt, navy jumper/vest, grey socks, black leather shoes.

Sport: School sports track pants and jacket, school sports shirt, white socks, sports shoes.

Please check with the front office if you have any questions regarding the school uniform.





Rel igion
Greetings St Matthew?s School Community! We have reached the end of Term One! The time has passed so 
quickly and we have had many liturgies, events and learning happening during that time. The holidays will be a 
great opportunity to spend time with your family and friends. May God keep all of our St Matthew?s community 
in His love and care- especially anyone who is sick and in need of our prayers. 

 Hospit alit y Sunday Mass 

After the 9am Mass every Sunday, St Matthew?s Parish organise a morning tea for parishioners to enjoy and 
catch up with each other. Each school and group in the St Matthew?s Parish are rostered on to provide food for 
one of the Sundays throughout the year. 

Sunday the 6th of May is St Matthew?s turn to provide cakes or biscuits or anything you think will be handy for 
you to make/buy.  

If you able to provide something for this morning tea, could you please drop the food to the office when we 
come back from the holidays or on the morning of the 6th of May. 

Thank you for your generosity.  

Project  Com passion  

Thank you everyone at St Matthew?s for giving so generously to Project Compassion during Lent. We raised 
$494.50! This money will help children and their families who live in poverty to receive opportunities to go to 
school or create food sources or even be empowered to run their own business. Thank you for helping others 
who are disadvantaged and need our help. 

  ? Cultivate with love the seeds of goodness, beauty and truth that God sows in every new generation.? 

Pope Francis. 

 First  Euchar ist  

Please keep in your prayers the students and their families who are preparing for their First Eucharist. These 
families are making a strong commitment to support their children to grow in their faith. May you receive many 
graces for your hard work and sharing your faith with your children. 

  

Mat t hew 19:14  

 Jesus said, ?Let the litt le children come to me, and do not hinder them, for the kingdom of heaven belongs to 
such as these.? 

First Eucharist Workshop Day ? St Matthew?s School on Wednesday 23rd of May. 

Conf irm at ion (St udent s in St age 3) 

Information Nights-  

Tuesday, 29th of May at Chisholm Primary School at 7.30 pm. OR 

Wednesday, 30th of May at St Matthew?s Church at 7.30pm. 

? I Serve? ? Servant  Leaders Respond. 

      



Rel igion
East er  Lit urgies. 

Last week each class were involved in one of the Holy Week and Easter liturgies. All classes explained through 
song, acting, readings and prayers, the events of Holy Week. After our Easter break, we celebrated the joy and 
hope of Easter. We learnt a lot of things about Jesus and how God loves us so much. Thanks everyone including 
Ava, Christina, Alexis. 

Wishing everyone a safe and happy holiday.  

God Bless. 

  

Ann Climpson 

  

Jesus in our hearts ? Forever! 

  

Mary Our Mother? Pray for us. 

  

St Matthew- Pray for us. 

  

Rem inders- 

  

Parent  Ref lect ion Day  

Thursday 3 May, 9.30am - 2.00pm, Holy Shrine of the Innocents, Kellyville. Our Lady of the Rosary Parish. 

  

Int ernat ional Fam ily Day - Gold Coin Donat ion Muf t i Day on Fr iday t he 18t h of  May to support CatholicCare. 

  

  

 





K inder Bethany, Nicholas, Jax on, Li ly, 
K aytlyn, Saoi rse, Jhett

Year 1 A ddison, Samuel

Year 2 Tyler, Hol l ie, M inyi , Lacey

Year 3 Jacob, Indiana, M ia

Year 4 A shton, Jordan, M i les, Emi ly, 
A l l ison

Year 5 X ander, Camryn

Year 6 A va, Hannah, Isabel la, Zac, 
Christopher, Wi l l iam

Canteen open Tuesday, 
Wednesday & Thursday for  

r ecess.

Sell ing Water , Juice, Chips, Ice 
blocks & Ice creams. 

Thank you to our  volunteer  
helper s.

Monday & Fr iday

Order  before 11 pm on Thursday night & Sunday night

https://tuckshop2u.com.au

 Paym ent  opt i ons i nclude PayPal  and Cr edi t  Car d (VISA, 

Master Car d and Am er i can Ex pr ess)

Mot her 's Day St all

Thursday 10t h May

Gif t s f rom  $1 - $5

Parent  helpers needed for  st all.

A special thank you to Natalie 
Miskelly, Samantha Naylor, Karena 

Crozier, Ayse Martinez, Natalie Reeve, 
Amanda Gregory & Lisa Kirkland for 
wrapping all the Mother's Day gifts 

yesterday.



LIBRARY



spor tspor t
Please t ake not e of  t he follow ing im por t ant  spor t  relat ed dat es over  t he next  
t erm :

Spor t  Agenda 

Term 1 

Week 11

St age 3 Touch Gala Day at  St  Mary?s  Fr iday Apr i l  13

Term 2 

Week 1

Tuesday May 1 - Diocesan Cross Count ry 

Week 2

Wednesday May 9 - Wanderers Soccer  Clin ic

Week 4

Spor t ing Schools Basket ball Program  com m ences Thursday and Fr iday af t ernoons - m ore inform at ion 
com ing next  t erm .

Week 5

Tuesday May 29 - St age 3 Gir ls Soccer  Gala Day

Week 6

Tuesday June 5 - St age 3 Boys Soccer  Gala Day

Week 8

Tuesday June 19 - St  Mat t hew ?s At hlet ics Carnival

Week 9

Tuesday June 26 - St age 2 Boys & Gir ls Soccer  Gala Day

Touch Gala Day

The t ouch gala day is t om or row , t hank  you t o t he parent s who have volunt eered t heir  t im e t o help 
m anage a t eam . We have som e very excit ed St age 3 st udent s at t ending t he day. Just  a rem inder  t he bus 
w il l  be leaving f rom  St  Mat t hew ?s on Fr iday Apr i l  13 at  7:30 am .

BOOTCAMP is every Thursday m orning at  8:00 am . St udent s w il l  m eet  at  t he f ront  gat e of  t he school 
each m orning. If  your  child at t ends COSHC in t he m orning please speak  t o t hem  regarding perm ission t o 
at t end. The focus t h is t erm  is t o build up st rengt h and endurance for  event s such as Sw im m ing, Cross 
Count ry and upcom ing gala days. 



                                                                                                                                                   spor t
St  Mat t hew ?s Cross Count ry Diocesan Team  2018

Thank you t o all t he parent s who helped out  on t he day of  t he Cross Count ry 
Carnival! It  was a great  success and t he st udent s challenged t hem selves on a 
rat her  warm  aut um n day. Here is our  t eam  for  2018:

Stage 3 (yr 6) Stage 3 (yr 5) Year 4 Year 3 Year 2

Lola Layton

Amy Galea

Crystal Murray

Audrey Zhou

Madison Rowley

Liam Henson

Christopher Xiberras

Julian Martinez

Kade Burgess

Linkin Cowled

Zac Refalo

Cody Kirkland

Mitchell Cwojdzinski

Emerson Finch

Georgia Crozier

Holly McKay

Camryn Brunker

Sean Miskelly

Jonathan Sheehy

Noah Beattie

Peter Sultana

Darcy Buckingham

Abby Caldwell

Myah Cowled

Allison Rose

Montana Charles

Hannah Kent

Emily Su

Lachlan Cwojdzinski

Samuel Murphy

Jacob 
Barron-Manosalva

William Crozier

Cooper Naylor

Lucas Sheehy

Luka Layton

Adrienne Murray

Sophie Roberts

Ryan Henson

Matthew Clements

Joshua Baffo

Alex Refalo

Lily Roberts

Lacey Deguara

The Diocesan is on Tuesday May 1 (week 1 of term 2). An order of events was sent home last week, please ensure 
your child is there at least 1 hour prior to their race.  Please ensure your child trains over the holidays, ideally with 
some hills or inclines.  On the day it is recommended that your child drinks plenty of water in the morning along 
with a hearty breakfast. 

Kind regards,

Mrs Brand

Sport Teacher/Sport Coordinator



Every Wednesday, music group lessons (Years 1 - 6) take place in the Hall in the morning period during 
school hours. The groups are no larger than 6 students per half hour and they are run by Musicorp . In 
Term 2, there are vacancies in both the keyboard and guitar groups.  If your child is interested, please 
feel free to take an expression of interest form from the front office or call Musiccorp on 1300 858 911 
or  Miss Anna Di Mezza on 0401 913 037 for more information

MUSIC



Kinder gar t en No assembly Week 10 due to Easter Monday Public Holiday

yEAR 1  No assembly Week 10 due to Easter Monday Public Holiday

year  2 No assembly Week 10 due to Easter Monday Public Holiday

YEAR 3 Rebekah - for working consistently in all subject areas.                                       
Chase - for always demonstrating a positive and hardworking attitude to his 
learning.                                                                                                                     
Zachery  - for writing interesting sentences that engage the audience.                                                                                                                        
Sienna - for explaining in detail her thinking during Reading Groups.

YEAR 4 Jacob - for his extra effort into his Indigenous Australian slide show.              
Nicholas  - for his extra effort into his Indigenous Australian slide show.        
Joseph - for being more focused on completing tasks in the required time.     
Lucas - for improvement with his oral reading skills.

stage 3 Mitchell  -  for working collaboratively on his PBL project.                                  
Georgia  - for a consistent effort with all tasks undertaken.
Jessica  - for her focused and positive attitude.                                                      
Taylor  - for her commitment to challenge herself in all key learning areas.
Jude  - for showing a growth mindset when it comes to challenging tasks in maths 
William  - for using efficient problem solving strategies in maths.                         
Lola - for showing enthusiasm and creativity in her PBL on Australian Identity.     
Rachael - for showing enthusiasm and creativity in her PBL on Australian Identity.     
Natalia - for working hard to complete all tasks in her Literacy contract. 

STUDENT OF THE WEEK





Catholic Education Office 

School Zones
A reminder to all our parents ahead of the break at the end of Term 1 that school zones remain in place for the 
safety of our children and families.

School zones operate on all gazetted schools days, which are all days the school is open, even pupil free days.

Bishop Office 

Confraternity of Christian Doctrine Lecture Series
Confraternity of Christian Doctrine (CCD) has engaged Dr Laurie Woods to present on the Gospel of Mark. Venue: 
IFM, Marion St, Blacktown. Time: 10 am - 2pm. Dates: Friday April 13. All are welcome. BYO lunch. RSVPs to Maree 
02 9890 4731

Positions Vacant
- Risk Officer - Chancery Office, Parramatta
- Interviewer - Tribunal Office, Parramatta

More details at: www.parracatholic.org/employment

- Credo Youth Group Coordinator - St Patrick?s Cathedral, Parramatta

For further information, please visit www.stpatscathedral.com.au

NSW Pastoral Conference: 1 May
NSW Pastoral Conference: Forming Missionary Disciples - Join with pastoral council members, parish clergy, staff 
and volunteers across NSW to explore strategies for forming missionary disciples. How do we renew our 
baptismal call and enable our gifts in parish and school life? Tuesday 1 May, Lidcombe, cost $65. Find out more: 
www.tinyurl.com/disciples2018 or contact Tanya Quinn: 02 8838 3441 or tanya.quinn@parra.catholic.org

http://www.parracatholic.org/employment
http://www.stpatscathedral.com.au/
http://www.tinyurl.com/disciples2018


The Permanent Diaconate: 6 May
The discernment program for those who are interested in finding out more about this Vocation will be held at St 
John 23rd Parish, 160 Perfection Avenue, Stanhope Gardens 2768. Come and learn more about vocations to the 
Diaconate and have a chat with our team members. We are looking for men aged between 35 to 55 and residing in 
the Diocese of Parramatta. Our discernment program consists of five sessions, with each session dealing with 
different aspects of the Diaconate. The meetings will commence at 3.00pm until 6.00pm followed by the Parish 
Mass and Fellowship. The 2018 dates on Sundays: 8 July, 9 September, 4 November. For further information visit 
www.parracatholic.org/permanent-diaconate or please contact any of the following deacons: Deacon James ? 0425 
213 832, Deacon Tan ? 0407 270 782, Deacon George ? 0408 440 769

Plenary Council 2020
Pope Francis has approved the Australian Bishops? decision to hold a Plenary Council in Australia in 2020 and 
2021. All people are invited to reflect on the question: ?What do you think God is asking of us in Australia?? Find 
out more at: plenarycouncil.catholic.org.au

PROCLAIM 2018: National Conference on Parish Renewal and 
Evangelisation 12 ? 14 July 2018
The Archdiocese of Brisbane, in collaboration with the ACBC?s National Centre for Evangelisation, will host 
PROCLAIM 2018. This national conference will engage parishes and faith communities in a conversation focusing 
on five key areas: Leadership, Culture Change, Young People, Belonging and Evangelisation.

During the conference participants can attend keynote presentations, expert panel sessions and discussions 
facilitated by leaders with ?on the ground? experience. Ideally, this will help those participants to contribute to the 
formulation of some practical strategies to assist your parish or faith community?s own goals in the areas of 
renewal and evangelisation.

Keynote speakers include Cardinal John Dew (Archdiocese of Wellington, New Zealand), Ron Huntley (Divine 
Renovation ? Canada), Ms Lana Turvey-Collins (Plenary Council 2020 Facilitator), Mons Enrique Fiqaredo SJ 
(Cambodia) and host of PROCLAIM 2018 Archbishop Mark Coleridge (Archdiocese of Brisbane). To find out more 
visit www.proclaimconference.com.au and register at our early bird rate.

Marist Sisters College Woolwich Annual Reunion: 6 May
Annual Reunion Day for Marist Sisters College Woolwich will be held 6 May at the College, 66 Woolwich Road 
Woolwich, with Mass at 11am in the School Chapel, followed by luncheon in the School Hall. It will be the 50th 
anniversary for those who left school in 1968 either in Year 10 or Year 12. For more information please contact 
MSCW Ex-Students Association, PO Box 96 Hunters Hill NSW 2110, email: MSCWexstudents@gmail.com, or 
FaceBook: MSCW Ex-Students' Association. OR call Julie Biber McLeay 0414 689 462 or Louise Shapter Hymas 0403 
779 155. RSVP by 15 April.

Healing after Abortion: 12 May
Rachel?s Vineyard, Sydney is hosting a workshop with Jessica Lockhart, author of The Woman at the Tomb, 
Abortion and Redemption, and Rachel?s Vineyard Retreat ministry to hear about spiritual and emotional healing 
after an abortion. All welcome - priests, pastoral carers, parish teams, professional health practitioners and those 
suffering post abortion stress in their own life. Saturday May 12, 10am - 3.30pm at Good Samaritan Centre, 2 
Avenue Rd. Glebe. Free. Limited numbers, RSVP essential for catering - info@rachelsvineyard.org.au or 0400 092 
555. Details: rachelsvineyard.org.au

http://www.parracatholic.org/permanent-diaconate
http://plenarycouncil.catholic.org.au/
http://www.proclaimconference.com.au/
http://rachelsvineyard.org.au/



